
  

 

Dear church family, 
 

    A man was brought to Mercy Hospital, and went in for 
coronary surgery.  The operation went well, and as the groggy man regained consciousness, he was 
reassured by a Sister of Mercy waiting by his bed.  “Mr. Smith, you're going to be just fine,” the nun said 
while patting his hand. “We do have to know, however, how you intend to pay for your stay here. Are you 
covered by insurance?” 
“No, I’m not,” the man whispered hoarsely. 
“Can you pay in cash?” 
“I’m afraid I can’t, Sister.” 
“Do you have any close relatives, then?” 
“Just my sister in New Mexico,” replied, “but she’s a spinster nun.” 
“Nuns are not spinsters, Mr. Smith,” the nun replied. “They are married to God.” 
“Okay," the man said with a smile, “then bill my brother-in-law.” 
    Anyone who has been in the hospital recently knows how true that scenario can be.  Doctors and 
hospitals want to be paid.  So do electric companies, department stores, credit card companies, landlords, 
and a seemingly endless list of others.  Do you ever wish you could just send the bill to God? 
    Actually, the Bible teaches that we can.  Well, ummm,  sort of anyway.  Consider these verses: 
“This is the confidence which we have before Him, that, if we ask anything according to His will, He hears 
us.”    -1 John 5:14 
“Give, and it will be given to you. They will pour into your lap a good measure--pressed down, shaken 
together, and running over. For by your standard of measure it will be measured to you in return.”  -Luke 
6:38 
    It almost sounds as if we can carelessly go on about our lives and send the bill to God.  Of course I do not 
believe that God condones carelessness, or the wasting of funds.  But I do believe that God answers 
prayer.  And did you notice the individual’s responsibility in both of those verses?  Our prayers (and lives) 
should be according to the will of God.  And, to receive, we must give.  Then God will meet our needs 
abundantly.   
    I want to invite each one who reads our newsletter to stop for a moment in this season and meditate on 
the faithfulness of God.  Then, take some time out each day to do the same.   It will put our prayers, our 
thanksgiving, and our giving in perspective.  Our only true response can be generosity. 
    So will God meet our need?  The answer, I believe, is YES!  But perhaps the better question is how God 
will use YOU to be the answer.  I, personally, will be increasing my pledge to our church, and I am excited 
to do so.  I am praying for a bunch of thankful people to join me, praying that each of us will do our part to 
make sure that the prayers are answered.   It is time to send the bill to God.  
 
In Christ’s Service, 
Kevin 
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Spring Branch 

Presbyterian 

Sunday, 

November 17 

8:30 am - 12:30 pm 

Fellowship Hall 
1215 Campbell Rd 

 

To schedule an appointment, 

contact Ashley Powell 

(979) 571-2499 

ashleycrawford161@gmail.com, 

or visit http://bit.ly/SBPresby 

 

Sponsor Code: 0324 
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Presbyterian Women this Month: 
 

Join November Unwind at Ember & Greens November 4 

You are invited to join the PW Unwind group for dinner on  
Monday, November 4 at 6:00 p.m.  We will gather at Ember & 
Greens (https://www.emberandgreens.com/), located at 9403B 
Katy Freeway, 77024.  A relatively new restaurant serving 
“Contemporary American, Healthy Cuisine with International 
Influences.”  Their watermelon and arugula salad is  
delicious!  Let Denise Wilborn know you will be joining by 
email to dwilborn55@gmail.com or text to 713-725-2816.   

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW BIBLE MODERATORS meet 11/6 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

PW BOARD meets 11/6 at 10:15 a.m. in Conference Room.  

UNWIND CIRCLE meets 11/4 at 6:00 p.m. at Ember & Greens.  

PW CIRCLE meets 11/13 at 9:30 a.m. at Barbara Tremble’s House (923 Rangely, 77055). 

View Lesson 3 at: springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/ 

love-carved-in-stone/  

THE HORIZONS BIBLE study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 11/19, at 8:00 p.m. 

There are no ZIP TRIPS in November and December.  

HAPPY HANDS will not meet in November. 

Cookbooks #3 & #6 & Lil’s Recipes are available in the Church Office for $5/each. 

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: November 19th at 8:00 p.m. 

Lesson 3 of Love Carved in Stone will be discussed by the group of women 

using Zoom on Tuesday, November 19, at 8 p.m.  All SBPC women are 

welcomed in this Bible study group through videoconference!  Contact Carol 

Davis at caroldavis@entouch.net by Nov. 17 to receive the Zoom invitation 

to join the meeting.  Watch the author’s overview of this lesson on the SBPC 

website, and study books are available at $10 each in the church office. 

https://www.emberandgreens.com/
mailto:dwilborn55@gmail.com
http://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/love-carved-in-stone/
http://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/love-carved-in-stone/
mailto:caroldavis@entouch.net
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 This Month at SBPC... 

Join us for Food and Fellowship! 
 

November 6 — Hamburgers 

November 13 — Greek Night 

Prepared by Rev. Sebastian Lopez of 

CENTI Church 

November 20 — Quesadillas 

November 27 — No Supper (in observance of Thanksgiving) 

November Birthday Celebration! 

Please join family, friends, and congregation 
members on Sunday, November 10th right after 
our 10:50 worship service as we celebrate those 
in our church community born in November. Our 
Birthday Celebration this month will take place 

at the Pavilion in the Spring Valley Park as part of our Dedication Sunday 
Picnic Luncheon.  

The Gathering Place 
 

In Ocotber, The Gathering Place (TGP) 
celebrated our favorite college football teams! 
On November 18th, we’ll be celebrating 
Thanksgiving!  

More volunteers are always needed. If you can 
spare one Monday of the month (third 
Monday) from 10 AM to 1 PM, we would love 
for you to join us. It is a fun and rewarding 
experience!  
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STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY 

Our Stewardship Campaign “A Beacon, A Light, 

Alight” is well underway! Letters with Pledge Cards 

will be mailed to the Congregation on Monday,  

November 4th. Dedication Sunday is scheduled for 

November 10th, when everyone will be invited to 

turn in your Pledge Card and participate in a picnic 

luncheon at the Spring Valley Park after the service.  

 

“You are the light of the world. A city set on a hill cannot be hidden; nor does  

anyone light a lamp and put it under a basket, but on the lampstand, and it gives 

light to all who are in the house.  Let your light shine… in such a way that they 

may see your good works, and glorify your Father who is in heaven.”  

-Matthew 5:14-16  (NASB) 

Don’t forget to fall back! 

Daylight savings time ends on Sunday, 

November 3rd. Don’t forget to set your 

clocks back one hour on Saturday Night.  

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church is excited to announce that Troop 478 is 
meeting on Monday evenings at 7:30 PM in the Scout Hut.  

 

If you are interested in learning more about scouting or would like to join the 
Troop, please stop by. We welcome new Scouts and Leaders!  
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Daniel and Sarah Powell are expecting a baby boy! 

Let’s celebrate with a dessert shower 

Saturday, November 9, 2019 

1:00- 3:30 pm 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 

1215 Campbell Rd 

In the Fellowship Hall 

Sarah Dikeman    Victoria Kissinger    Jennifer Miller   

Barbara Tremble        Doris Wright     Delia Nix    

Registered at: Target & Amazon 

 

 

Sunday, Nov. 17, we will be making the succulent pumpkin as shown.  All supplies will 

be provided.  Cost will be $15.00 and you can pay at the door.  We need reservations 

so we know how many supplies to purchase.  Call Kay Craig at 713-467-7932 or  

713-248-4138 or email to kay@craig-heidt.com  

We are hoping to re-start the monthly craft workshops.   

Sunday Craft Workshop 

Nov. 17    

2-4 PM 
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Please join us on Sunday, November 17, 2019 immediately after Worship in the 

Conference Room for a Session on preparing Sunday morning’s Time for Young 

Disciples! This workshop will be led by Kevin, and is for those who already do 

the Time for Young Disciples, as well as those who are newly interested.  

Time for Young Disciples Workshop  

          Sunday, November 17, 2019 

Join us for Lunch, Great Ideas, Encouragement, and Practice! 

All are invited to a dinner discussion of Rev. Pat Clark’s book with a panel composed of 
our pastor, a nurse who worked at M. D. Anderson Cancer Center in research on the 
lymphoma unit, and a cancer survivor.  Rev. Clark was an interim pastor at SBPC and 
is now retired.  Rev. Diane Prevary, former staff member of the Presbytery of New  
Covenant, reviews this book:  “Pat Clark writes with plain-speaking honesty about living 
with almost-certain-death-cancer, engaging the reader with her beautifully written  
story.  Her journey begins with pain and disappointment yet triumphs in hope and  
healing.  Along the way she weaves a tapestry with her fear, 
her anger, her physical and spiritual pain, stitched together 
with her humor and constant gratitude for the love and  
compassion of her family and close friends.  The intimacy of 
Pat Clark’s story invites you to join her on this journey, to 
feel each shift along the way.” 
 
 

 Several people bought this book at her book-signing on 
Sept. 18 at SBPC---please share so others can read 
it!  Books are available on Amazon at $22 each and on  
Kindle for $9.99.  If you haven’t read the book by Nov. 18, 
you are welcome to come! 
 
 

Dinner will be the Community Select Box from Jason’s Deli 
at $5 per person.  Choose sandwich of ham, turkey, or  
chicken salad on ancient grain bun, croissant, or wheat wrap 
with lettuce, tomato, chips, pickle, and chocolate chip  
cookie.  Drinks will be provided.  Sign up for your choice of sandwich/bread with Carol 
Davis at caroldavis@entouch before November 15. 

DISCUSSION ON “FEELING THE SHIFT:  CANCER, FAITH, AND KINDERGARTEN 
ART” BY REV. PAT CLARK 

AT SBPC ON MONDAY, NOV. 18, AT 6:30 P.M. IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 

Sponsored by the Faith Development Team 
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Address Book Band-Aids (fabric) Baseball Caps 2020 Calendar 

Comb Dental floss Deodorant Disposable Razors 

Flashlight w/ batteries Kleenex Lip Balm Lotion 

Nail clippers Gold Bond Powder Gold Bond Cream Hot Chocolate 

Q-Tips Needle & thread Shaving Cream Soap & Shampoo 

Toothbrush Toothpaste Gum & Candy Key Chains 

Pocket-size notebooks Mechanical pencils Pens Playing Cards 

Popcorn Socks Sudoku Texas Souvenirs 

T-Shirts USB Flash Drives Word Search Books Cough Drops 

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on December 1st! 

On December 1st, we will be packing and wrapping shoe boxes during the Sunday School 

hour, full of goodies to send to the Seafarer’s Center at the Port of Houston.  

We need lots of boxes, so get out there and go shoe shopping! Our goal is to 

collect over 100 boxes to pack.  One year, we packed over 120 boxes!  Ladies’ 

sized boxes are the best, but we can also accept the plastic shoe boxes with 

lids that you can buy at the dollar store, at Walmart, or other stores. Then, the 

Seafarer has a nice container to keep, as well as all the wonderful contents. If 

you have any questions, please contact Laurie Mitchell.  
 

 

 

 

Last year the members of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church shared of 
their time, talents, and their personal stories for our Advent devotional.  

What a wonderful experience it turned out to be as friends and  
members we know and see on a regular basis 
shared their stories for us to focus on and offer 
calm.  We will once again prepare our Advent  

devotionals with the help of the SBPC community 
- adults, children, youth - as we explore “Great  
Expectations.”  You will be invited to sign up to 
share a story on a date and scripture of your 

choice soon.      

2019 Advent Devotional 
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Dust off Your Halos – It’s Time for Our Annual 

Angel Tree Christmas Program 

 

SBPC has been participating in the Angel Tree Christmas 
Prison Ministry program for many years, providing  
Christmas gifts for the children of incarcerated parents.  
Every year, our church receives the names of about 20 
children who live in the zip codes around our church.   
 

Through contact with each of the families, we determine items that the children need 
or want.  In addition to two gifts designated from the parent, each child receives a gift 
from SBPC.  Each family also receives a generous food basket.  We will be collecting 
nonperishable kid-friendly foods for these baskets, so watch for collection bins outside 
the church office. For questions about food, please contact Linda Crawford. 
 
 

Tags will be available beginning on Sunday, December 8, before and after worship, and 

also on Wednesday, December 11 at dinner.  Be sure to pick up one or two! 

 
 

Here’s what you do:  select an angel tag (or two).  Purchase the gift (in the $20 price 
range). Wrap the gift, sticking the tag to the front of the package.  Return the gift to the 
church office no later than Sunday, December 15.  
 
 

Please consider being the Angel who delivers these treasures to one of the families in 

the days before Christmas. All of the deliveries should be fairly close to the church.  It 
can be a moving holiday experience to see, and  meet the children we have purchased 
gifts for. If you are interested in delivering, please let Laurie Mitchell know.   
 

“Let us come into his presence with thanksgiving; let us 

make a joyful noise to him with songs of praise.”  

-Psalm 95:2 
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Advent Party & Supper 

December 18th From 5:00-7:00 pm 

Come For Food, Fellowship, Music, 

and Crafts 

   Academy Christmas  

Pageant 
 

Wednesday, December 11th at 6:00 PM 

The highlight of the season is watching the children of the 

Academy sing carols. Join us for this beautiful celebration! 

Poinsettias! 
We will have poinsettias for purchase again this year! You can place your order  

in the Church Office today through Wednesday, December 18th! They are a  

beautiful way to bring color and brightness to the Church throughout the Advent 

Season! What a lovely way to honor your loved ones, or to have a beautiful remembrance of those who are no 

longer with us. Don’t forget to bring your poinsettia home after the Christmas Eve Candlelight Service. Please 

remember to indicate who you are honoring, and/or remembering, with your payment of $10.00 to SBPC.  

You can drop off your payment in the Church Office or during Worship Service in the offering Plate.  Hope, 

Peace, Love, and Joy for you and your family this coming Advent Season. 

 

Everyone is invited to help decorate the Sanctuary 

and Fellowship Hall for Advent & Christmas. Join us 

at 4:30 p.m. on Sunday, November 24th, and stay for  

supper afterwards! 

 

Bake an Extra Dozen or So Cookies This Season 

As you are baking for family and friends this holiday  

season, please consider baking a few extra cookies or  

other baked goods for the Fellowship ministries’ seasonal 

events.  On Sunday, December 8, Fellowship will provide 

cookies and beverages for the choirs participating in 

Christmas in the Park.  Fellowship will again provide  

cookies and baked treats for Christmas Eve.  Please let 

Laurie Mitchell (galamitchell@comcast.net) know if you are willing to help.   
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REV. MARY D’ALESSIO (KNOWN AS MARY D) WILL BE THE SBPC 
WOMEN’S RETREAT LEADER ON 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2020, IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 
  

Mark your calendars for Saturday, February 22, 2020, for the Annual SBPC  
Women’s Retreat, sponsored by the Faith Development Team!  Registration 
will start in January so save that day for fellowship, inspiring discussions,  
delicious food by Kay Craig and Betty Magnuson, and creative leadership by 
Rev. Mary D.  
  
Mary D. is a native of Conway, South Carolina.  She has a Master of Divinity 
degree from Columbia Theological Seminary in Decatur, Georgia.  After  
seminary, she studied at the Institute of Spiritual Formation at Duquesne  
University in Pittsburg while she and her husband, Dave, served as co-pastors 
in southwestern Pennsylvania.  Since then she has served as Pastor,  
Co-Associate Pastor and Parish Associate within the bounds of the PC(USA), 
and has served at various levels within our denomination in Pennsylvania, 
South Carolina and Texas.  Since 1984, she has been involved in various ways 
with the Walk to Emmaus, an international non-denominational movement 
sponsored by the Upper Room of the United Methodist Church.  Passionately 
interested in sharing the Good News of Jesus Christ, the spiritual formation of 
God’s people, and Christian healing, she continues to serve God and God’s 
people after being honorably retired in 2016 from the PC(USA).  She and her 
husband currently live in Fair Oaks Ranch, Texas where they enjoy long walks 
in the Texas Hill Country, cooking gourmet meals together, and serving God 
through the many opportunities God brings their way. 
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Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart 

To everyone at Spring Branch Presbyterian Church,  
 

My mother would have been so happy and 

pleased with everything that went into saying 

goodbye to all of us. We are very grateful for 

everything you did. We are so proud that she 

was a part of your church.  
 

With great love and thankfulness, 

The family of Dorothy Briley  

A special thank you to the members 

and friends of SBPC that donated 127 

items to the Fair Haven Food Pantry 

during the month of October. We also 

would like to thank the Presbyterian 

Women for collecting and preparing 

200 bags of rice, and 200 bags of 

beans for Fair Haven as well.   

Fair Haven Food 
Pantry 

Thank you to the members and friends who 

helped and stopped by the City of Spring Valley 

Village Fall Festival. SBPC was able 

to greet and welcome over 800 of 

our neighbors at our booth and in 

our parking lot. We look forward to 

participating in next year’s festival. 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 

had the pleasure of hosting The 

Church Network—Houston Metro 

Chapter on Thursday, October 17th. 

Our Business Administrator Jorida is 

the Vice-President of Membership for 

the Houston Metro Chapter. A special 

thank you to SBPC for hosting this 

event, and to Pastor Kevin for greeting 

the guests and giving an opening  

invocation.  
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 A special thank you to those members and friends who 

helped host the Presbyterian Pan American School Choir 

on October 5th and 6th. The Pan American School Choir 

wanted to share their appreciation  and thanks for making 

them feel so welcome during their stay in Houston.  

There are two color options available: Columbia Blue with Navy Text, or Royal 

Blue with White Text. Get both shirts in your size, or pick the color that you 

would prefer! The cost of the shirts are only $10.00/each. Find Ethan on Sunday 

mornings, at Wednesday Night Supper, or by email at 

ethan@springbranchpres.org to reserve and/or receive your shirt(s).  

Payments can be given to Jorida in the Church Office, or placed in the offering 

plate on Sundays, and notated for T-shirts.  

Additional Church T-shirts have arrived!  

mailto:ethan@springbranchpres.org
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Happy Anniversary! 

Cyndi Ballesteros 11/1   
Marguerite Priest 11/2  
Renee Henry 11/2   
Jacquie Ballesteros 11/3  
Sarah Powell 11/4 
Meg Humphrey-Sides 11/6 
Deona Vakiari 11/7 
Elizabeth Powell 11/10 
Joel Alegria 11/10  
Nina Rach 11/10 
Jackie Nix 11/11  
Jennifer Miller 11/11 

Victoria and Joseph Kissinger 11/3 
Fonda and Steve Blair 11/4 
Megan and Jeff Hogg 11/4 
Stephen and Liz Earnest 11/6 
Kathleen and Jay Holder 11/15 
Delia and Richard Nix 11/16 
Rocco and Lin Sabala 11/27 

Carrie Whittlesey 11/12   
Charles Fairchild 11/14 
Jayden Talley Earnest 11/15   
Kate Cross 11/16 
Matthew Jeremiah Hogg 11/19 
Jeff Hogg 11/21 
Melissa Rendon 11/21 
Luke Balli 11/23 
McCaslin Ballesteros 11/25 
Brice Wilborn 11/26 
Matthew Albert 11/29 
Rhonda Hill 11/30 
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Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Dedication Sunday is scheduled for 
November 10th, when everyone 
will be invited to turn in your 
pledge card and participate in a  
picnic luncheon at the Spring Valley 
Park after the service.   


